Support the Troops, Inc.

Hellertown Sportsmen's Association Supports Our Troops. Do you know someone serving in our Military? Please pass their name & address and length of deployment to Blair & Valerie Ferguson at sttroops@gmail.com or 610-438-8885 & they will ship them FREE care packages while serving. You can also donate your items for our troops by dropping them off in the green tub in our club house.

Visit us on the Web and on Facebook www.hellertownsportsmen.com



HSA News



An Official Publication of the Hellertown Sportsmen's Association

November 2022

President Susan Piscator 610-847-5396

Membership Tom McPeek 484-894-5877

Treasurer Bill Lambert 610-417-5005

Newsletter Pamela Begovich 610-217-4841

Monthly Membership Meeting Third Tuesday of every month 7:30 PM Clubhouse, 1793 Meadows Road, Hellertown, PA

From the President November 2022

Greetings HSA members: With the advent of fall comes the much-anticipated hunting season. As you prep for the upcoming season what better place to practice with your bow or rifle than HSA remembering safety first, last, and always. Good luck with your hunting, we would love to hear about your adventures.

Hopefully you have all had a chance to come to the club and see the improvements we have been able to accomplish over the last few months. Most recently we have had to have a number of trees trimmed and removed because of the ash bore. We are hoping to prevent any injury or damage to persons or property. We did have a tree come down on the back corner of the indoor pistol range building but thankfully only minor damage to the roof.

Damage caused by Mother Nature is one thing, but the damage caused by an individual(s) to our outdoor pistol range backstop signs is inexcusable. Thanks to our security cameras the individual(s) purposely causing this damage is recorded. If you are ever at the range and see someone violating our rules, please say something immediately as well as contact me or our Vice President Chuck Adams. Having to repair or replace material uses funds that can be used for future maintenance and improvements.

All of you have been so generous in the past supporting our semi-annual raffles and I want to say a sincere thank you for purchasing our raffle tickets. I know right now inflation is taking a big bite out of everyone's finances but anything you can do for HSA is a big help and allows us to continue to have the best sportsmen's club in the valley! Your support is critical for

us to survive and thrive.

The board of directors is pursuing developing a BB gun program for our youth. What better way to introduce the young folks to proper gun handling and safety. Our only thing is we need someone to lead this endeavor. I know we have many talented members and hope one of **you** will contact me for more information and to volunteer to assist with this program.

Enjoy this beautiful time of the year. Thank you again for your support of the club! What a great group of members we are fortunate to have.

Susan Piscator President

MEMBERSHIP Renewal Time

Starting now for the 2023 year, a renewal membership form is required with your check. **Do not** send in old membership cards for a substitute renewal form. The 2023 membership renewal form is included in this mailing and can also be downloaded from the HSA website. Checks will be returned which will delay your membership and you don't want to pay the \$100.00 late price after 12/31/22. Thank you for your cooperation. Membership Secretary

THANK YOU!

HSA would like to thank Sue and Paul Piscator for the 22 years of gun training at the club! The dedication to the sport and our club has given sportsmen and women a wonderful resource! We wish you both happiness and will always remember the gun safety you have taught us!

JUNIOR ARCHERY

The balloons are out and the kids are popping them with their arrows. Shooting begins at 6:00 PM on Mondays at the indoor range. You can still join the fun. Just come and we'll register your child. Contact Don Jenny at 610-691-1903. Reminder: If the local schools are closed due to snow, Jr. Archery will also be canceled. All ranges are closed Monday nights at

SENIOR ARCHERY

Archery practice started in October every Monday 9am to Noon and will run through spring. Senior Archery League will start Wednesday January 4th and Friday night Archery will start on January 6th. Starting time is 7pm and will running for 12 consecutive weeks. If you are interested please contact Lou at 610-393-0073.

22 PLATE SHOOT

Every 1st and 3rd Thursday at the Rich Geyer indoor range at 7pm. Cost is \$5.00 per person. The goal is to hit all five targets as quickly as possible. If one of the targets is missed, you may use your sixth bullet to attempt to hit the fifth target. The clock stops if you hit the fifth target. If you don't hit all five targets, there is no score. Don't be fooled the target is not metal but a 3" self healing target at 25 feet. Something the kids would love to compete! They might be better then Mom & Dad!

Club and Range Closings

All Ranges Closed Third Tuesday of Month 7:30 pm During Monthly Membership Meeting Every Monday Night 6:00 pm **During Junior Archers** Rifle Range Closed Every Tuesday 9:00 am - 12:00 pm Every Thursday 5:00 pm - 9:00 pm **During Trap Shooting Sessions**

Board of Directors

Chuck Adams 610-657-5328 Valerie Ferguson 610-438-8885 William Lambert 610-417-5005 **Paul Piscator** 610-847-5396 **Brock Williams** 610-748-1209

Representatives LVPRL

610-417-0161 **Bill Books** Sr. Archers Lou Bove 610-865-5857 **Action Pistol** Ken Ortbach kjoinc@aol.com Trap

Mike Semo mikesemol@gmail.com

Officers **President**

610-847-5396 **Susan Piscator** Vice President **Chuck Adams** 610-657-5328 **Recording Secretary** 610-865-5857 Lou Bove Membership Secretary 484-894-5877 Tom McPeek Treasurer **Bill Lambert** 610-417-5005 **Financial Secretary**

Pamela Begovich 610-217-4841 Newsletter Pamela Begovich pambego@gmail.com

Hellertown Sportsmen's Association P.O. Box 30

> Hellertown, PA 18055-0030 Telephone 610-838-7118

www.hellertownsportsmen.com

Range Hours and Rules 9:00 AM - 9:00 PM Every Day

Use of Ranges Limited to **Members Only**

When using any of our outdoor ranges you must have your membership card visible. Please use sign in book.

Due to insurance requirements and liability issues guests are not permitted to use the facilities except for organized events.

Members who permit guests to use the ranges will immediately lose their membership for a minimum of one year.

Guests may observe but under no circumstance may participate or take an active role in use of the ranges.

USE PAPER TARGETS ONLY

After shooting, please take off all targets and pick up your spent brass.

Observe all club/gun safety rules printed on the back of your membership card and also posted at the ranges. You will loose your membership privileges for not obeying the rules. Please no .50 BMG.

Calendar of Events

Monthly Membership Meeting Third Tuesday every month 7:30 PM

Action Pistol 1st, 4th, & 5th Tuesday - 6:00 PM Ken Ortbach kjoinc@aol.com **USPSA Member Match** 3rd Tuesday 7-9

L.V.P.R.L. Bull's-eve Wednesdays 5:00 PM - 9:00 PM Bill Books 610-417-0161 Chuck Adams 610-252-3169

Hellertown Archers Mon. Morning 9:00 AM **Evening during Winter** Wed. & Fri. League 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM 610-865-5857 Lou Bove

Jr. Archers Mondays 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM 610-691-1903 **Don Jenny**

Trap Shooting Tuesdays 9:00 AM - until Thursdays 5:00 PM - until Mike Semo 302-222-4172

2022-23 Firearms Training Courses

Upper Perkiomen Sportsmen's Association

398 East 6th Street, Red Hill, PA 18076

HSA members can attend courses at UPSA at the member rate and UPSA would give courses at HSA if there is enough people to attend. Listed classes for 2023 have not been posted to the website at the time of this newsletter.

FIREARM CLINICS

- Intro to Pistol
- Pistol Clinic
- Firearm Cleaning & Social Time
- Pistol Holstering Clinic

NRA TRAINING COURSES

- **Basic Shotgun Course**
- **Basic Instructor Training**
- **Basic CCW Course**
- **Basic Pistol Instructor**
- 1st Aid Training

Contact any of the Officers if you are interested in Hosting a Class at H.S.A. Sign up if your interested in attending at UPSA by registering on their website.

Lehigh Valley Tea Party Project 9/12

WWW.LVTP.ORG

Monthly Meeting 1st Thurs of Every Month at 7:00 PM **Check the website for locations Common Sense values** of the U.S. Constitution



2361 Sunshine Road, Allentown, Pa 18103 610.797.6455 Fax 610.797.6559 Email: orders@printforcemail.com

BUSINESS FORMS OFFSET PRINTING DIGITAL PRINTING

Eastern PA Firearms Coalition

http://forum.pafoa.org Goal to preserve the individual right to keep and bear arms as guaranteed by Article 1, Section 21 of PA Constitution and the Second Amendment to the US Constitution.

BUY

SELL

TRADE

(610) 837-6376

Meyers Gun Shop

HUNTING TRIPS HUNT WYOMING · CANADA · UTAH · MAINE

6 PM - 9 PM DAILY 10 AM - 5 PM SATURDAY CLOSED THURSDAY & SUNDAY

705 POINT PHILLIP ROAD Bath, PA 18014

GUNS · RELOADING · BLACK POWDER · SCOPES

NE HOME IMPROVEMENTS

Lawn Care and Construction

830 Willow Road Hellertown, PA 18055 Owner, Noah Ernst (484) 239-0125

Northampton County Federation of Sportsmen's Club Inc.

Monthly Meets every 4th Monday Call Mike Topping 610-867-2137 Email: thetoppings1@gmail.com

Paul Piscator

NRA Certified Instructor Concealed Carry - Defensive Firearms Instruction

Phone: 610-847-5396 660 Lonely Cottage Drive Upper Black Eddy, PA 18972 Fax: 610-847-5063 E-mail: padona@epix.net

HSA Trap - November 2022

Welcome - Trap shooting is a great sport and we have both male and female participants who range in age from juniors to a shooter in his 90's. We stress safety and safe gun handling at all times and we shoot trap on Tuesday mornings starting at 9:00 am, and Thursday evenings starting at 5 PM. Please try and arrive at least 15 minutes early to sign up and you do not have to be a club member to participate in these organized trap shoots. Based on the number of shooters who show up, we are now shooting for about 1-1½ hours each day and will shoot from our start time until the last shooter there has shot. We have donuts and coffee and the clubhouse is open for the restrooms.

For any new shooters, here are some points to keep in mind.

All attendees must observe all club/gun safety rules at all times, and must also read and abide by the trap rules which are posted and available at the club.

Guns must be unloaded and open from the time they leave your car until you are on the firing line and ready to shoot, and then open and empty from the line back.

Bring the following: shotgun (preferably 12 gauge or 20 gauge - no short barrel or pistol grip), eye protection, hearing protection, shells (a 25 round box of #7 ½ or #8 size shot per squad you sign up for).

Also recommended are a billed cap or visor, a shooting vest or pouch for holding your ammunition, and shooting gloves if desired.

You can sign up for more than one squad at a time as long as they are not back to back.

New shooters must watch at least one squad shoot before shooting and we will have a regular shooter stand behind you for your first squad shooting both for safety and to show you our local rules.

New shooters: prior to shooting we recommend that you "pattern your shotgun". This is to show you where your gun actually shoots based on gun fit, your aim, and the gun's characteristics and is invaluable to help you get started hitting "birds". Come down ½ hr. early, and bring some extra shells, if you'd like help patterning your shotgun. This can be done here at the club on the pistol range and there are members who are willing to accompany and assist you in doing this.

Finally, we throw out a "green" bird randomly once each squad and if broken by the shooter who gets it thrown on their turn, they win a free round. Each round of 25 shots costs \$4.00 for HSA members and \$5.00 for guests.

Please come out and shoot with us and feel free to contact Walt or me with any questions.

Pete Jones - 610-909-0705 or Walt Shimer - 610-844-7833



Ike's Garage 920 Pembroke Road Bethlehem, PA 18017

BOSS Snowplows & Spreaders Sales, Service & Installation

ikesbossgarage@gmail.com 484-852-1615



FUEL . HEATING . AIR CONDITIONING

Visit our new website at WWW.FFICE.COM

116 River St., P.O. Box 1037, Bethlehem, PA 18016-1037 610-691-1212 * Fax: 610-974-8290



CONSEQUENCE VIDEO DESIGNS, LLC

Full-Service

HD Video Production, Editing & Animation

Events - Product Launches - Commercial - Sports

CONSEQUENCEVIDEODESIGNS.COM



Your Best Look Starts With A Great Smile!



Michael A. Petrillo. DMD PC

www.drpetrillo.com 2019 Industrial Drive Bethlehem, PA 18017 610-868-7601

LVI Trained and Certified - Cosmetic & Laser Dentistry



Preparing & serving Fish & Game with style
Toll Free: 866.640.6802
www.SportsMansTable.com

DiPalantino PAVING, INC.

David DiPalantino—Owner 8461 Easton Road Ottsville, PA 18942 610-847-0900 info@dipalantino.com www.dipalpave.com

L.V.P.R.L.

Our 85th year of continuous league shooting has been cruising along with our last night for league official scores on Oct. 19th.



Our practice league will run from Wednesday Oct. 26th to Dec. 29th,

from 6:00 to 9:00 pm. I would like to mention that poly plate 22 cal. pistol shooting has started up again, I tried it out and I had a lot of fun shooting at the new targets. Try it out on the first and third Thursday of each month starting at 7 pm.

Happy New Year!!! January 4th 2023 will start the new shooting season!

Please buy and sell HSA fall club improvement raffle! The money brought in is used for property improvements and maintenance.

You can contact me through email if you have any questions or concerns, ecadams53@aol.com or stop down at the range Wednesday night.

Shoot Safe! Stay Safe, Chuck Adams

Geyer's Corner

Being in the 'geezer' group I've been doing a bit of musing. That's a fancy word for daydreaming. You whippersnappers can do it, but usually you have too much other stuff on your mind.

Take for instance the hotbed of conversation lately about cursive being taught in schools. Heck, when I was a kid which was along time ago I lived on a farm and the hired man introduced me to cursive language. I think it was when he was mad at his horses, then at times it was even in Pennsylvania Dutch. Then before I was old enough to shave I got on a Light Cruiser and an old bos'ns mate taught me a whole new batch of cursive. Actually he and a 2nd class bos'n could barely put a sentence together with no cursive stuff. Their total IQ might have topped 45.

Then we have the big question "Do we get these government recommended shots for ourselves, and what about the kids and at what age" It? A lot of decisions could be simplified by simply having a lottery system using government employees getting these controversial shots. It worked for the draft and that would certainly be considered democratic. Plus give confidence to us voters.

CASH, GIFT CARDS, GUNS & AMMO FALL RAFFLE! SAVAGE 22 LR * 308 WIN * WINCHESTER DEFENDER PUMP * TAURUS G2C 9mm







Tickets \$20.00 Each or 3 for \$50.00

DRAWING AT THE GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY, DECEMBER 20, 2022

CLUB IMPROVEMENT RAFFLE & GIFT CARDS Cash Prize \$500.00 Cash Prize \$100.00 **Cash Prize** \$100.00 **CABELA'S** \$100.00 **GIANT** \$50.00 **GIANT** \$50.00 **GIANT** \$50.00 **GIANT** \$50.00 GIANT \$50.00



